

Dr. Diana Barrera Ugarte

401 FM 719 KENEDY, TX 78119 830-583-4100 ext 1552 dbarrera@kenedyisd.com February 15, 2021

Dear KISD Family,

Due to extreme weather conditions, we have decided to switch to remote learning for students and staff on Tuesday and Wednesday (Feb.16,17). All school events scheduled for Tuesday are cancelled, and we will monitor the situation closely to decide about continuing UIL activities Wednesday afternoon.

The Board of Trustees meeting scheduled for Tuesday, February 16th has been cancelled and will be rescheduled.

Campuses/teachers will send out additional information regarding remote learning. We do understand that our families and our teachers are dealing with intermittent outages of power, internet and water. We ask that families do what they can to engage in remote learning. Our campus administrators will work with teaching staff to allow more time for turning in assignments in response to this situation. Right now, our concern is the safety of our students and staff.

We are currently dealing with heat issues in our buildings. This may affect when we return to school. We will continue to make decisions based on what is best for our students and will continue to communicate updates as soon as we have any new information.

We are keeping all of our families in our thoughts and prayers.

Sincerely,

Dr. Barrera Ugarte

Superintendent of Schools - Kenedy ISD

Harren legate